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Hospital Manager’s Office

Letterkenny University Hospital, Letterkenny, 
Co. Donegal F92 AE81

Telephone: (074) 9123501    


    

 Fax:  (074) 9104651


Deputy Marian Harkin 







8th February 2024
Dáil Eireann,

Leinster House,

Kildare Street,

Dublin 2.

To ask the Minister for Health what plans and policies are in place to ensure the continuation of the dermatology services in Letterkenny  University Hospital; and if he will make a statement on the matter. –Marian Harkin
Dear Deputy,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  I have examined the matter and the following outlines the position.
The model for Dermatology Care in the Northwest has always been a visiting service based in Sligo University Hospital and out-reaching to Letterkenny University Hospital.  This was the model established by the previous Northwest Health Board and this remains the case to date. 

We have for many years been very lucky to have Dr Patricia Podmore supplementing this service with a weekly dermatology clinic in LUH Main Outpatients Department.  Dr McKenna ceased attending Letterkenny in 2015 and relocated all his clinics to Sligo. Donegal patients attending Dr. McKenna’s clinic and new referrals to his clinic have been seen in Sligo since then.  Dr Podmore’s clinic has been the only Dermatology clinic held in Letterkenny since that time. 
Local Management has liaised with Dr Podmore and her team regarding the LUH dermatology workload with a particular focus on those patients who are currently on treatment regimes or in surveillance programmes that require on-going monitoring. 
Saolta has secured funding for a third Consultant Dermatology post for the North West in addition to the second post which was funded some years ago but for which recruitment to date has been unsuccessful. Recruitment for these posts is currently being undertaken by SUH.  

Furthermore, LUH will continue to engage with all HSE waiting list initiatives projects relating to Dermatology in order to exploit all avenues to provide full package of care access to Dermatology for our patients. 

I trust this information is of assistance to you but should you have any further queries please contact me.
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Yours Sincerely,

______________________

Seán Murphy
General Manager
Letterkenny General Hospital
Our Mission is your Health and Well-Being – Our Vision is your enhanced Quality of Care
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